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Mrs Nairne’s Headlines

Happy Holidays
As the end of the year approaches, we 
would like to take this opportunity to wish 
you all a happy and safe Christmas break. 
We hope that you will have the chance to 
relax, spend time with loved ones, and 
recharge your batteries for the year 
ahead.
We would also like to thank you for your 
continued support and hard work 
throughout the year. We look forward to 
seeing you all again in the new year, 
ready to tackle the challenges and 
opportunities that it brings.

Thank you!
We always want to hear from parents and 
carers throughout the year. Last year, we 
introduced our yearly survey which allows 
for feedback to be gathered in one place.  
It is important that we hear what's working 
well, what could be better, and track how 
we are doing from year to year.

Please note, the survey is anonymous and 
this is not the channel for urgent issues, 
complaints, safeguarding issues or 
requests.  If you have any concerns that 
need addressing please email the school 
office school@handsworth.waltham.sch.uk.

Please click here or on the image below to 
complete the parent and carer survey.  

Last year we have 115 responses, it would 
be great to get more this year.  The survey 
will close on Friday 27th January 2023.

Thank you to all of the teaching staff for 
your hard work and dedication during this 
challenging term. 

Your tireless efforts to educate and 
support our students are greatly 
appreciated, and we are grateful for the 
time and energy you put into making this 
term a success. Your patience, 
understanding, and commitment to our 
students is truly admirable, and we are 
lucky to have such dedicated and talented 
teachers on our team. Thank you for all 
that you do.

Thank you to the office staff, site services 
team, kitchen staff and midday assistants.  
You all play such a vital role in the care 
and education of our children.    

mailto:school@handsworth.waltham.sch.uk
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfz14JxujwYMSYTW3cTy05g8Wj3KvEiVv19FCBYUrQYCRzdcw/viewform?usp=sf_link








A huge thank you to the Year 4 parents 
and staff who have donated generously 
to Haven House this Christmas rather 
than buying gifts.  

Haven House Children’s Hospice helps 
families by providing specialist nursing 
care and emotional support in a warm 
and loving environment and when times 
are tough.

It is wonderful that our school 
community can help.









We would like to wish 
Mr Mussell all the best 
as he prepares to 
embark on his exciting 
journey into 
fatherhood!  

We know that this is a 
time of great change 
and excitement for you 
and your family, and 
we are thrilled to share 
in your joy! 



Christmas Fayre

Thank you to Morrisons 
who donated over £100 
worth of items towards 
our kitchen and two 
hampers! 

The children loved performing their 
songs to you all this week!  Thank 
you for coming into school and 
sharing these special moments with 
us. 



We managed to get two extra parents to match 
funding the fayre  and hopefully we will be able to get 
more soon!  



We had a whole school assembly 
this morning which was great fun!  
We were so impressed with 
Lakisha’s piano playing and Max’s 
guitar playing!

The children sang and we loved 
coming together as a community to 
reflect on the year and look forward 
to what we have planned in 2023!



The purpose of Star of the Week is for us to have 

the opportunity to celebrate every child in our 

community specifically. We encourage everyone 

to celebrate what is wonderful about that child. 

Children do not need to do anything to earn Star 

of the Week – each child deserves it and they 

will each get a turn. The stars also have the 

opportunity to have tea with Mrs Nairne and Ms 

Addai.  

If your child is Star of the Week we encourage 

you to ask them to repeat to you some of the 

positive statements their classmates and 

teachers make about them and add your own! 

Star of the Week

JAKE1MJ

LEO2KC

TYLER2BD

REHAAN1IL

ALEXIS3LB

AMAYA4FB

SOPHIA 4JG

GRACE3TC JACOB5MW

ALBERT5RT

KIAN6SN

6MU ELIZA


